
   

  
 

     

      
  

    
 

      
     

   
     

    

     

Summary: OAS Employee Conducted Private Pilot Exams on 
Government Time 
Report Date: December 21, 2018 Report Number: 17-0815 

The OIG investigated allegations that an Office of Aviation Services (OAS) employee conducted 
private pilot examinations while on U.S. Government time, leased his personal aircraft to the 
Government, and improperly obtained clients because of his wife’s position at another Federal 
agency. 

We confirmed the employee conducted private pilot exams during time he also claimed for 
official duty on as many as 33 occasions. The employee said he mistakenly failed to take leave 
on 11 of those occasions but disputed the other 22. We found no indication he leased his private 
aircraft to any Government agency or that he obtained clients through his wife.  

The U.S. Attorney’s Office for the District of Idaho declined prosecution. 

This is a summary of an investigative report we issued to the OAS Director. 
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